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Graduate Council Guideline on Credit for Class Participation

The Graduate Council guideline is that no credit should be given for attendance.  Simply showing up for class is not considered appropriate for earning credit.  It is reasonable to request that students are expected to attend class; however, attendance should not be the measure of participation. 

Participation (either in class or through online resources) is appropriate for earning credit.  If participation is part of the assessment, the course syllabus must include criteria used to evaluate participation.  At an interval or intervals determined by the instructor, the grade for participation will be shared with the student. This provides a mechanism of evaluation and documentation of the work that is subsequently linked to the earned course mark.
